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Greetings in the Name of Our Triune God, 

I am grateful for the six months I have been your pastor. We have covered a lot of ground in a 
very short time. The Worship Committee has helped us transition from the Lutheran Book of 
Worship to the Evangelical Lutheran Worship (Book). Because we are not using hard covered 
bound worship books, few noticed the change. For some time now, we have also worshipped 
with a new bulletin format. Thank you, Lynne Williams, for your hard work and leadership. 

We are now making the transition from Holy Communion once a month to Holy Communion 
every Sunday. For the time being we’ll celebrate the Eucharist three Sundays a month. We’ll 
move to weekly Eucharist down the road in keep with the practice of a growing number of 
congregations in the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America. 

The Church Council has approved a stewardship education program for 2022 titled, “New 
Consecration Sunday – Stewardship Program.” A committee is in process to lead this important 
work. New consecration Sunday approaches financing congregation ministries by teaching 
stewardship from a spiritual perspective rather than a fundraising perspective. It focuses on 
the question, “What is God calling me to do?” rather than, “What does the church need in 
order to pay its bills?” If you would like to serve on this committee, please see Pastor Thomas. 

Going forward, a concern I have relates to the indebtedness of St. Paul’s Church. We have a 
mortgage of over $100,000. The mortgage hamstrings just about any plans we have for 
ministry, renovation, or creativity. We simply must address debt reduction. I believe we can. 

Thank you for all you do. Thank you for your faithfulness to the mission and ministry of God in 
this place. We are on the way. 

James Thomas, Pastor 

 

 

 



 

Happy New Year from Worship & Music 
January Scripture Lessons 

January 2nd  January 9th January 16th   January 23rd 
Jeremiah 31:7-14  Isaiah 43:1-7 Isaiah 62:1-5  Nehemiah 8:1-3,5-6,8-10 
Psalm 147:12-20  Psalm 29  Psalm 36:5-10  Psalm 19 
Ephesians 1:3-14  Acts 8:14-17 1 Corinthians 12:1-11 1 Corinthians 12:12-31a 
John 1:[1-9] 10-18  Luke 3:15-17,21 John 2:1-11   Luke 4:14-21 
 
January 30th 

Jeremiah 1:4-10 
Psalm 71:1-6 
1 Corinthians 13:1-13 
Luke 4:21-30 
 
Your Worship and Music committee would like to take a moment to thank all those who 
contributed to worship services in 2021.  From the altar guild who changed the 
paraments and kept the candles burning to all those who served in some capacity as 
acolyte, greeter or lay reader over the course of the year.  Special thanks to our council 
for their leadership and decision making that has seen us move from zoom services to in 
person while navigating challenging and changing guidelines to keep our members safe.  
We’ve seen a number of changes this year. A newly formatted bulletin in place thanks to 
the hard work of Lynne Williams our secretary.  Thanks to Dave Libecap for helping 
acclimate us to the new ELW services.   A debt of gratitude to Pastor Thomas and his 
lovely wife Nancy for coming to our church and providing spiritual leadership and rousing 
sermons while leading the call to raise funds for our new organ that debuted this 
Christmas.  Thanks to Chris Matthy for his work with the Praise Team and putting 
together our carols and lessons services during Christmas along with a beautiful 
rendition of Silent Night on guitar with Dave Libecap that brought such meaning to our 
final service of the year.  We are reminded of how lucky we are to be part of a caring 
congregation that helps each other in times of need, provides for the community and 
celebrates life’s joyous moments together! 
 
Beginning in January we will be offering communion on the first three Sundays of the 
month.  Communion cups will be available to pickup with a bulletin and disposed of after 
the service in the back of the church.    
 
Our next meeting is on February 7th at 6:30 pm.  Please share your ideas with us for 
making the services more meaningful for you, your friends and family. 
 
May God bless you and your family in the New Year, 
Your Worship and Music Committee 
 
 
 



THANK YOU, KATHY ERTLE, FOR ALL YOUR HARD WORK WITH THE WORSHIP 
AND MUSIC COMMITTEE AND AS ST. PAUL’S CHOIR DIRECTOR. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 CHURCH LOOKS BEAUTIFUL THANKS TO EVERYONE THAT HELPED.  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



THE ORGAN PIPES GOT A NEW HOME AND ST. PAUL’S HAS A NEW LOOK.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 



JANUARY 2022  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  Bible Study  
Will resume on 
zoom details to 
be announced.   

   1 

       2 3 4 5 6 7 8 
2nd Christmas  
Service 
w/Communion 
8:30am and 
10:00am 

  Praise Team 
Rehearsal 
6:30pm    

 
 

Friday 
Ladies 
10:00am -
12:00noon 

 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 
Baptism of our 
Lord     
Service 
w/Communion 
8:30am and 
10:00am        

 

 Bible Study 
(to be 
announced) 
 

Council 
Meeting 
7:00pm on 
Zoom 

 Food 
Pantry 
9:30am – 
12:00 noon 

Friday 
Ladies 
10:00am -
12:00noon 

 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 
2nd Epiphany 
Service 
w/Communion 
8:30am and 
10:00am    
   
Congregation 
Meeting after 
2nd Service 

 Bible Study 
(to be 
announced) 

 

Praise Team 
Rehearsal 
6:30pm    

 Friday 
Ladies 
10:00am -
12:00noon 

 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 
3rd Epiphany 
Contemporary 
Service with 
Praise Team 
Jazz Sunday 

 Bible Study 
(to be 
announced) 

 

 Food 
Pantry 
9:30am – 
12:00 noon 

Friday 
Ladies 
10:00am -
12:00noon 

 

30 
4th Epiphany 
Healing 
Service 
 

31      


